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August 21, 2020
Dear FLC Family,
Welcome back to school FLC Family! We hope that you and your families had a safe and enjoyable summer and that your children have completed all of their summer assignments.  
As you are likely aware, this is an unprecedented start to our school year and it saddens me to know that I will not have the opportunity to see you on September 2nd in person and ask you to “show me your shirt,” and see if you have holes in your jeans.  Our commitment to provide you with the best high school experience remains the same, to that end, we have created opportunities to meet with students as a class in virtual small groups and during town hall meetings.  I want to emphasize to everyone that we are only a phone call or email away. If you need immediate assistance, here is how you can reach our counselors: Students A-L Mr. Gist (agist@philasd.org) Students M-Z Ms. Condit-Shaw (mcondit@philasd.org)
To further support our students, this year, as a school, we will work through the School District of Philadelphia’s Healing Together initiative. Your child will work with an advisor on building relationships during their high school experience to support their personal and academic goals.  This initiative, which provides students with daily meetings and conversations is in response to the level of trauma that we have all experienced due to COVID-19.  Students will not only be supported by their advisor, if required they will have access to their counselor and be provided with information about additional supports through our partner agency Public Health Management Corporation (PHMC).
In an effort to maintain a clear form of communication between home and the school, we are requesting that parents go to our website, flc.philasd.org, and complete the Google form so that the school may communicate upcoming events, important meetings, and updates via email.  We also ask that all parents sign up for the Parent Portal and that if you need help in registering that you contact your child’s counselor at school.  
Students A-L Mr. Gist (agist@philasd.org) Students M-Z Ms. Condit-Shaw (mcondit@philasd.org)
As a reminder, the entire school year is on the FLC Google calendar so please make sure that you check it for special events, like Back-to-School Night on Wednesday, September 30th from 5:00- 7:30 pm.  This will be a great time to meet teachers and other families, and learn more about the new school year.
We look forward to a successful 2020-2021 school year with you and your family and remind you that we are available to you via email, phone, or Zoom meetings.  If you have any questions or concerns regarding this letter, please feel free to contact Ms. Lee at nlee@philasd.org.  
I am excited to see on the first day of school, Wednesday, September 2nd at 7:55 so that I can introduce you to our new Assistant Principal Dr. LaTrina Stewart!  Make sure that you log into your Google classroom and go to advisory, this is different but our new reality.
Sincerely,

Mrs. Nicole Lee
Principal
